Well the weather thus far for April has really been interesting.   I think the April Fool Prankster is still out an about playing with Mother Nature.  I’m looking forward to warmer weather, sooner than later this spring.   Our volunteer VA Van drivers have escorted twelve veterans to Roudebush in Indianapolis and eight veterans to the Danville Illinois to the VA.  We are in search of more volunteer drivers as one is having health issues of his own and another one a family member whom has health issue that are keeping them both from volunteering.  If you would be interested in becoming a volunteer driver please call the office at 765-401-0432.  

What is the Veteran Award Recovery you ask?  It is the amount of money given to veterans who have war related disabilities.  Our County veterans received compensation in the amount of $75,588.00 this past month.   

The Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall will be coming back to Indiana this summer over at Ft. Harrison at Lawrence IN.   It will be displayed one block north of the Finance Center on Lawton Loop Parade Field Lawrence, IN from May 31 to June 4, 2018.   The opening ceremony will be Saturday, June 2, 2018 Saturday at 2pm. So if you have time take a road trip over to see it again. 

For those veterans that have tried to get a Veteran ID card online.   At this time the best course of action is to take your DD-214 to the BMV license branch when you renew your driver’s license and show it to them.   The BMV will put a “V” on the back of your driver’s license and that will do the same thing as the Veteran ID card.  If you present your DD-214 when not renewing your license there will be a charge of $10.00 for the update. 

If you have donated clothing for Veterans please take them to the Indiana Veterans Home at 3851 North River Road, West Lafayette, IN 47906 Phone 765-463-1502.  At this time they do not need any books.  They are only taking used clothing at this time.  

New Tools helps Discharge Upgrade:
VA and the Department of Defense (DOD) released a new online toll to help veterans trying to upgrade less-than-honorable discharges, or so-called “bad paper” discharges.
The tool provides forms and instructions on the upgrade request process, as well as gives guidance to unfairly discharged veterans. DOD officials estimate that tens of thousands of less-than honorable-discharged veterans may be eligible for discharge upgrades, according to Military Times. Although veterans cannot submit forms through the website, officials said the goal is to give better direction to navigate the requirements for petitioning “bad paper” upgrades. The online tool can be found at https: www.vets.gov/dischargeupgrade-instructions. 
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